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Taxi Trade Forum 
Tuesday, 25th January, 2022, 11.00 am 
 
Shield Room, Civic Centre, West Paddock, Leyland PR25 1DH 
 

Agenda 
 

1 Welcome  

2 Note of the Last Forum (Pages 3 - 4) 

 Note of the last forum included for information.  

3 Update on Consultation items  

4 Any other business  

 
 
Gary Hall 
Chief Executive 
 
Electronic agendas sent to Members of the Taxi Trade Forum Councillors 
James Flannery (Chair), Renee Blow (Vice-Chair), Jane Bell, Jacky Alty, 
Julie Buttery, Derek Forrest, Keith Martin, Jacqui Mort, Peter Mullineaux, 
Alan Ogilvie and John Rainsbury 
 
The minutes of this meeting will be available on the internet at 
www.southribble.gov.uk 
 
Forthcoming Meetings 
Time Not Specified Tuesday, 22 March 2022 - Cross Room, Civic Centre, West 
Paddock, Leyland PR25 1DH 
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Minutes of 
 

Taxi Trade Forum 

Meeting date 
 

Wednesday, 12 January 2022 

Members present: Councillors James Flannery (Chair), Jacky Alty, Derek Forrest 
and Peter Mullineaux 
 

Officers: Chris Ward (Interim Licensing Team Leader), Stephanie Newby 
(Licensing Officer) and Coral Astbury (Democratic and Member 
Services Officer) 
 

Public: 21 
 

11 Welcome 
 
The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
 

12 Note of the Last Forum 
 
The note of the last forum was circulated for information. 
 

13 Update on Consultation Items 
 
The Licensing Team Leader provided an update on taxi tariff’s, single use badges 
and the vehicle age policy which are currently being consulted on. 
 
Comments from the trade included the following: 
 
Taxi Tariff: 
 

 It was felt that the proposed increase was not high enough, given that an 
increase had not been given since 2015. Drivers had struggled with loss of 
trade during COVID and had seen their earnings decrease significantly. 

 
The Chair encouraged the trade to meet collectively to complete the consultation 
advising what increase in fare they thought to be appropriate. 
 
Single use badges: 
 

 One operator explained that they were contracted by Lancashire County 
Council (LCC) and their work did not stay within the borough. The operator 
explained that the knowledge test did not apply to the work undertook as 
drivers required a broader knowledge of the area. Drivers take the same 
route every day for the school year and undertake no Private Hire (pvh) work. 
The requirement for a local area knowledge test inhibits their ability to licence 
drivers. 
 

 The trade raised concern that the licence could be abused with drivers 
undertaking PVH work in the local area. In response, the Licensing Team 
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Leader explained that there would be a condition attached to the licence 
restricting the type of work a driver could undertake. If a driver was found to 
be in breach of the conditions they would be taken before a General 
Licensing Sub-Committee for enforcement action. 
 

 The trade explained that they thought it would be unfair to allow drivers on a 
single use licence to undertake airport transfer work as they thought it would 
take local work away from PVH. 

 
Vehicle Age Policy: 
 

 The trade asked if there would be a further consultation in order to allow the 
trade to consider the consultation responses. In response, the Licensing 
Team Leader advised that the Council would facilitate a further taxi trade 
forum for the trade to give a joint consultation response. 

 
14 Topics submitted by the Trade 

 
No topics were submitted by the Trade in advance of the meeting. 
 

15 Any other business 
 
The Chair advised that information had been handed out relating to business grants 
and explained that the eligibility requirements differed for each grant. 
 
In response to a trade enquiry, the Licensing Team Leader explained that CCTV had 
been considered by the Committee 18 months ago, however members would be 
provided training and would re-consider the policy. Drivers were able to install 
Information Commissioners Office (ICO) approved CCTV within their vehicle, 
however this is not mandatory.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Chair Date 
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